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to replicate their success. I am proud that 
Spring Avenue Elementary School in La 
Grange has been honored as one of those ex-
ceptional schools. 

Led by Principal Elizabeth Webb Peterman, 
the mission of Spring Avenue School is to em-
power students to pursue their interests and 
dreams. The teachers support and nurture the 
students while they work to empower these 
talented students to achieve their highest po-
tential in every area. Each student at Spring 
Avenue School feels that they are a valued 
member of the school community and will be 
prepared for their future academic and career 
success. With the help of the community, the 
faculty and staff work to create a positive dif-
ference for each student. 

The key to Spring Avenue School’s success 
is their goal-based school improvement plan. 
Their professional development is focused 
around how to help each and every child ad-
vance at the expected rate of improvement 
and beyond. Together with the community, the 
faculty is helping create a safe, advanced 
learning environment. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join me 
in recognizing Spring Avenue Elementary 
School for this significant achievement and 
congratulating the staff, parents, students, and 
community. 
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Mr. PETERSON. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to recognize the dedicated service of my long 
time district staff assistant, Sharon Josephson. 

After 24 years of service to me and the con-
stituents of Minnesota’s Seventh District, Shar-
on retired at the end of the 113th Congress. 

Sharon began working for me when I was 
elected to Congress in 1990, and very ably 
served the people of Minnesota’s Seventh Dis-
trict, handling nearly every issue and concern 
that our office faced. Over the years, Sharon 
drove countless miles through a geographi-
cally large and rural district to help constitu-
ents, communities and businesses navigate 
federal issues. 

In the wake of severe flooding events, Shar-
on worked with community leaders throughout 
the Red River Valley as they dealt with the 
challenges of clean up, recovery and mitiga-
tion of future events. She was a steady pres-
ence at meetings of watershed districts, the 
Red River Basin Commission, the Fargo/Moor-
head Diversion, the Red River Retention Au-
thority and many others. 

As a former educator, Sharon enjoyed 
speaking to classrooms around the district 
about the workings of Congress and the polit-
ical process. She also coordinated the Military 
Academy nominations process, helping many 
high school students achieve their dreams of 
attending places like West Point, the Air Force 
Academy, and the Naval Academy. 

Sharon was a trusted advisor that I called 
on for advice on a regular basis. It will be dif-
ficult to see her leave and she will be missed 
by so many. 

After many years of dedicated public serv-
ice, Sharon will now be able to enjoy more 

time with her husband Roger, children Sarah, 
Dan, and Martha, granddaughter Sophia, and 
another grandchild who will be born later this 
month. 

So again, Mr. Speaker, I am proud to recog-
nize Sharon’s service to the House of Rep-
resentatives and her dedication to Minnesota’s 
Seventh District. I wish her all the best in her 
retirement. 
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Mr. TONKO. Mr. Speaker, on rollcall No. 1 
I was absent while attending the funeral of 
Governor Mario M. Cuomo in New York. Had 
I been present, I would have voted ‘‘present.’’ 
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Mr. HIGGINS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor the life and legacy of Leon Hare, Sr., 
who recently passed away at the age of 92. 

A distinguished World War II veteran, Mr. 
Hare was born in Buffalo, New York to William 
and Lillie Hare on January 10, 1923. In his 
youth, he was an accomplished basketball 
player during his time as a student at Hutch-
inson Central High School. 

In 1942, Mr. Hare was drafted into the 
United States Army, serving with distinction in 
Italy and Germany. He later returned to the 
U.S. and married Margaret Eileen Sealy, and 
began a career as a steelworker. He and Mar-
garet had three children, Frances, L. Nathan, 
and Lorna. 

Mr. Hare was an avid bowler as well. He 
worked at Ellicott Lanes, managing and ad-
ministering the business, and becoming a fa-
ther figure to thousands of young men and 
women, teaching and mentoring them not just 
in bowling, but also in life. 

Mr. Speaker, thank you for allowing me to 
take the time to honor the life of Leon Hare, 
Sr., and I ask that my colleagues join me in 
offering our deepest condolences to the Hare 
family. 
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Mr. CUELLAR. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor the exceptional career of Judge Stella 
Hartman Saxon of Karnes City, Texas. 

Judge Saxon was born in 1948 in El Paso, 
Texas, to parents Pete and Helen Hartman. 
The eldest of six children, she graduated from 
the University of Texas with a Bachelor of Arts 
degree in Government, and subsequently 
earned her law degree from the University of 
Houston. 

Prior to becoming the 218th Judicial District 
Judge, Stella Hartman Saxon worked as an 
Assistant District Attorney. During that time, 
she was selected as the Aerl Jernigan Law 
Enforcement Officer of the Year for her suc-
cessful prosecution of cases from a large un-
dercover operation. Judge Saxon was first 
elected as District Judge in 1990, and has 
served admirably for over two decades, boldly 
advocating for the citizens and employees of 
Atascosa, Frio, Karnes, LaSalle and Wilson 
Counties. Throughout her career, she has 
been a shining example of kindness and fair-
ness and an ever-present role model to those 
around her. 

In addition to her exemplary career, Judge 
Saxon is a committed wife, mother, grand-
mother, Girl Scout leader, and breast cancer 
survivor. 

Mr. Speaker, I am honored to have the op-
portunity to recognize Judge Stella Hartman 
Saxon. Her dedication to the citizens of Texas 
has truly made her community a better place 
to live and work. 
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MENTARY SCHOOL FOR BEING 
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BON SCHOOL 

HON. DANIEL LIPINSKI 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, January 7, 2015 

Mr. LIPINSKI. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate Seventh Avenue Elementary 
School for receiving the prestigious 2014 U.S. 
Department of Education National Blue Ribbon 
School Award. 

In 1982, The Department of Education es-
tablished the National Blue Ribbon Schools 
Program to recognize public and private 
schools boasting high or significantly improved 
achievement. The program’s goal is to identify 
aspects of thriving American schools in order 
to replicate their success. I am proud that 
Seventh Avenue Elementary School in La 
Grange has been honored as one of those ex-
ceptional schools. 

Principal Erin Hall is committed to ensuring 
success for her students. This begins at the 
start of the school year with fall tours of the 
school which give students and parents the 
opportunity to meet their new teachers. Stu-
dents and teachers develop a mutual respect 
for one another which continues to develop 
until the 6th Grade Farewell event in which the 
community comes together to celebrate the 
year at an all-school picnic with families in the 
park. These and other events, such as service 
learning opportunities during the first few 
months of school, bring together students 
across all grades and backgrounds. 

At Seventh Avenue School teachers are en-
couraged to use individual student data to cre-
ate instructional groups in reading and math 
so that each student’s needs are met. Stu-
dents are pushed to think critically and over-
come academic challenges through problem 
solving. Parents are thanked for their support 
and presence and encouraged to participate in 
assemblies, classroom presentations, and par-
ent conferences. Ms. Hall recognizes that the 
Blue Ribbon award is due to the successes of 
the staff, students, and parents and would not 
be possible without any of them. 
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